March 13, 2013
Notes from the Distance Education Committee Meeting

Committee Members Present: Lisa Frazier, Carrie Bruno, Robert Hannu, Donald Jones, Stephen Theriault, Jim Elithorp, Stephen Rubio, Tracy Shane
Absent Excused: Pat Collins (on vacation)

Absent: Tom Matula

1. Approval of the February 7, 2013 minutes.

2. Good news: Our first Quality Matters course EDU 214 was certified. CHEM 100 is in the initial review phases. President Curtis said money will be available for Peer Reviewer Training. Faculty should let Lisa know if they are interested in the training. President Curtis is extremely supportive, and we expect NSHE money to be available for Quality Matters possibly through the e-Learning initiative.
3. Lecture Capture: Money is set aside for an additional Lecture Capture room, but we are waiting for MediaSite and Canvas integration. Integration will allow only students in the course to have access to the lectures. There are three options for the placement of the new equipment: IAV room, live classes with lecture capture, or studio with a Smartboard. The TV studio classroom is a possibility for a studio/classroom setting. John does not think Faculty in Winnemucca would be interested in lecture capture at this time. Stephen will check with Pahrump faculty to learn if they are interested in using this technology.
Desktop capture is also available. Tracy is more inclined to put the new lecture capture system in an IAV room to create access to more students. Should we consider putting lecture capture in a large classroom like GTA 130 or Health Sciences 107 or 108?
Audio equipment requirements for the instructor and student microphones for potential lecture capture rooms will be helpful.
4. Course Standards: Lisa and Carrie met with Mike and he endorsed moving forward.  We need to meet with the Personnel Committee, Evaluation, and Assessment Committees to hear their input.  Could the standards be used as a guideline with the tenure process and evaluating our adjunct faculty for general expectations? Carrie and Lisa will attend various faculty senate committee meetings to receive additional committee input. All committee members with to start spread the word about the new standards and get feedback.
5. No New Business.

